Withnell Parish Council

MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD AT WITHNELL FOLD METHODIST CHURCH ON THURSDAY 1ST OCTOBER 2015
PRESENT: Councillors; S Perry, A Crompton, M Evans, C France, S Grime, C Howard, K Jones and R Ogilvie.
Also in attendance; Mr. B Golding and one member of the public
	15.107
	APOLOGIES

Apologies were received and accepted from Councillors P Duke, G France, M France, D Hardy and A Perry.


	15.108
	MEMBERSHIP
The Clerk explained that following the resignation of Councillor Metcalfe the vacancy had been advertised, there had been no request for an election therefore the position was open for co-option.

The Chair invited Councillors to submit nominations, there had been one letter received from Mr Robert Flood. The Chair read the letter to the meeting. Councillors considered the contents of the letter and there being no further suggestions for co-option it was duly proposed and unanimously agreed that Mr Flood be appointed as a Parish Councillor.

Proposed C France
Seconded R Ogilvie

Carried unanimously

Members of the Council were reminded of their responsibility to declare any personal interest in respect of matters contained on the agenda. 



	15.109
	MINUTES

The Minutes of the meeting held on 3rd September having been circulated, were accepted and signed as a correct record subject to the following amendments:
(15.99) correct spelling of Heapey

(15.103) correct spelling of Thirlmere

Proposed A Crompton

Seconded C France 
Carried unanimously



	15.110
	MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES
(15.96) A letter of thanks had been sent to David Metcalfe for his work on behalf of the Parish Council.
(15.98) The virgin media manhole cover which was causing noise nuisance at Abbey Village would be reported to the County Council as no progress was being made directly.
(15.98) The pansies at the war memorials were blooming and had been praised

(15.98) No response had been received as yet from the County Council regarding the concerns raised around the Development Control Committee meeting in July.

(15.99) It was reported that the bus pass issue for pupils in Abbey Village attending Chorley High schools remained unresolved, the Clerk explained that previously LCC had contributed the equivalent cost to transport pupils to the nearest school when parental choice meant that pupils travelled elsewhere.

(15.98) The stocks at Withnell Fold remaining locked was clarified.

(15.104) The leaflets that GREAT were to produce regarding local walks had not been fully discussed by the GREAT Committee as yet. Councillor M France had already offered some grant support, more information would be provided to the next meeting.

(15.104) There was no further information as yet regarding the serious accident on the A675 at Abbey Village.

(15.104) The wall repairs at Lodge Bank gateway were still to be completed.

(15.104) The Parish Council agreed to apply on behalf of the Millennium Green Trust for the removal of steps. Councillor Jones undertook to complete the application, the Trust would pay the appropriate fees.

Proposed C France

Seconded A Crompton

Carried with one abstention.

(15.104) The rubbish at 78 School Lane had been removed.



	15.111
	BOROUGH COUNCIL REPORT

Councillor C France provided a verbal report on recent work and included reference to;
The Borough Council had approved the Market Walk extension with all party support. The issues raised by Booths seemed to have been resolved, work would be undertaken over the next 12 months.

The moorings at the Boatyard Inn had been approved for leisure purposes only.

It was planned to make the wildflower planting a Parish/Neighbourhood priority; with the embankment at the junction of the A674/A675 ( east of Hoghton Arms) the A674 junction with Blackburn Road at Wheelton, the Millennium Green at Withnell Fold and the area at the junction of School Lane/Railway Road all to be considered.

The speed indicator device at the entrance to Abbey Village was now working again.

Councillor France was thanked for his report.



	15.112
	LENGTHSMAN REPORT

Work undertaken in September
Litter Picking/Fly Tipping Removal

Undertaken in; Brinscall, Abbey Village, Withnell Fold, Withnell Mill.
General repairs/Maintenance

Repairs to boardwalk Railway Park –on going
Drainage
Withnell Mill

Grass cutting/Strimming
Dole lane Benches, Withnell Fold Old Rd
Clearing leaves & weeds

Railway Road
Tree/Shrub/Bulb planting

Hedgerow Laying/planting- 
Conservation projects
Nil

Public Rights of Way Improvement
Hedge cutting Withnell Fold Old Road
Walling

Nil.
Liaise with Parish Council, Farmers/landowners/Countryside service
Nil

Other
Nil


	15.113
	CORRESPONDENCE
Correspondence received since the previous meeting included;

The Audit had now been completed, the auditor had raised the following issues;
The audit had not been approved by the Parish Council by the due date of 30th June

There was a £ 1.00 difference in the stated amounts (due to rounding)

The fixed assets had been understated by £ 250.00 (should have been £7500 not £7250.



	15.114
	APPLICATION FOR GRANTS
An application for support for the Pensioners Christmas Party had been received.
Councillor considered the application from the Hare & Hounds for this annual event. It was unanimously agreed to award the £ 400.00 requested and to advertise the event on the Council noticeboards.

Proposed C France

Seconded A Crompton

Carried unanimously



	15.115
	PLANNING APPLICATIONS
PLANNING APPLICATIONS SINCE LAST MEETING

Applications

143 School Lane
Raising the ridge height and erection of first floor rear extension
109 Bury Lane
Demolition of existing conservatory and erection of single storey extension
6 Ash Meadow Lane
Erection of two storey side extension
9 Millwood Close

Replacement of existing door with double sliding doors

Lower Close Cottage

Single storey rear extension

Permission

nil

Refusal

nil

Withdrawal

nil

Tree Preservation Orders/Tree Works

nil

Amendments

nil


	
	An enforcement notice had been submitted at 17 Withnell Fold regarding an entrance canopy.

	15.116
	COUNCILLOR ISSUES

Councillor Evans reported on the recent fatality on the A675 and asked that the Council submit a letter of concern regarding the speed of vehicles along this section of road. The Clerk read a suggested letter to the meeting. The Council unanimously agreed to submit the letter the County Council.
Proposed C France

Seconded S Grime

Carried unanimously

Councillor S Perry reported that the trough at Well Lane had not been planted this year.

There were problems with the chicken wire on the boardwalks. Work was being undertaken but problems seemed to be occurring faster than repairs.
Vehicle parking on the south side of Railway Road obstructed the pavement although the pavement on the opposite side could be utilised. There was a discussion regarding the ramifications of any change.

There were possible enforcement issues on Bett Lane (building) and Harbour Lane (new access)



	15.117
	ACCOUNTS FOR PAYMENT

See Appendix A

Proposed C Howard 
Seconded M Evans
Carried unanimously


	15.118
	DATE AND TIME OF NEXT MEETING

The next meeting was arranged for 7.30pm on 5th November at Abbey Village.
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